Exhibit 6

[This document has been retyped for clarity.]
MEMORANDUM TO FILE
FIREARMS ADVISORY PANEL

The initial meeting of the Firearms Advisory Panel was held in Room 3313, Interna
Revenue Building, on December 10, 1968, with all panel members present. Internal Revenue
Service personnel in attendance at the meeting were the Director, Alcohol and Tobacco Tax
Division, Harold Serr; Chief, Enforcement Branch, Thomas Casey; Chief, Operations
Coordination Section, Cecil M. Wolfe, and Firearms Enforcement Officer, Paul Westenberger.
Deputy Assistant Commissioner Compliance, Leon Green, visited the meeting several times
during the day.

The Director convened the meeting at 10:00 am. by welcoming the members and outlining
the need for such an advisory body. He then introduced the Commissioner of Internal Revenue,
Mr. Sheldon Cohen, to each panel member.

Mr. Cohen spoke to the panel for approximately fifteen minutes. He thanked the members
for their willingness to serve on the panel, explained the role of the panel and some of the
background which led to the enactment of the Gun Control Act of 1968. Commissioner Cohen
explained to the panel members the conflict of interest provisions of regulations pertaining to
persons employed by the Federal Government and requested that if any member had any
personal interest in any matter that came under discussion or consideration, he should make such
interest known and request to be excused during consideration of the matter.

Mr. Seer then explained to the panel the areas in which the Division would seek the advice
of the panel and emphasized that the role of the panel would be advisory only, and that it was the
responsibility of the Service to make final decisions. He then turned the meeting over to the
moderator, Mr. Wolfe.

Mr. Wolfe explained the responsibility of the Service under the import provisions of the
Gun Control Act and under the Mutual Security Act. The import provisions were read and
discussed.

The panel was asked to assist in defining Asporting purposes@eas used in the Act. It was
generally agreed that firearms designed and intended for hunting and all types of organized
competitive target shooting would fall within the sporting purpose category. A discussion was
held on the so-called sport of Aplinking@ It was the consensus that, while many persons
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participated in the type of activity and much ammunition was expended in such endeavors, it was
primarily a pastime and could not be considered a sport for the purposes of importation since any
firearm that could expel a projectile could be used for this purpose without having any
characteristics generally associated with target guns.

The point system that had been developed by the Division and another point system formula
suggested and furnished by the Southern Gun Distributors through Attorney Michael Desalle,
was explained and demonstrated to the panel by Paul Westenberger. Each panel member was
given copies of the formulas and requested to study them and endeavor to develop aformula he
believed would be equitable and could be applied to all firearms sought to be imported.

A model BM59 Beretta, 7.62 mm, NATO Caliber Sporter Version Rifle was presented to
the panel and thelir advice sought as to their suitability for sporting purposes. It was the
consensus that these rifles do have a particular use in target shooting and hunting. Accordingly,
it was recommended that importation of this rifle together with the SIG-AMT 7.62mm NATO
Caliber Sporting Rifle and the Cetme 7.62mm NATO Caliber Sporting Rifle be authorized for
importation. Importation, however, should include the restriction that these weapons must not
possess combination flash suppressors/grenade adaptors with outside diameters greater than
20mm (.22 mm is the universal grade adaptor size).

The subject of ammunition was next discussed. Panel members agreed that incendiary and
tracer small arms ammunition have no use for sporting purposes. Accordingly, the Internal
Revenue Service will not authorize these types of small arms ammunition importation. All other
conventional small arms ammunition for pistols, revolvers, rifles and shotguns will be
authorized.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.

C.M. Wolfe



